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The next membership meeting will be on
June 22 at 7:30 PM at the Williamson Library at
Grand Central Terminal. This will be the LAST
meeting before the summer. The following meeting
will be September 28. Meet at the entrance to Track
23 on the upper level at 7:00 PM or 7:15 PM to be
escorted to the library, which is in a secured area.
Late arrivals should phone the library at (516) 660-
1972. A $5.00 admission fee is charged for non-
members. In the event of serious inclement weather,
check the website www.nyrre.org or call (516) 660-
1972 for cancellation information.

George Chiasson Jr. presents “The Other
New York to Washington Route.” It will consist of

images of the busy CSX (and former Conrail) freight
corridor from North Bergen, NJ (essentially New
York) to Washington, DC, which replicates the
B & O's famous "Royal Blue Route."

The scenes will be in geographic order from
New Jersey to Philadelphia over the River Line,
Harsimus Cove Branch, Lehigh and Trenton Lines,
followed by CSX's Philadelphia Subdivision to
Baltimore and the Capitol Subdivision to
Washington. Most are scanned from older 35mm
slides; some are fairly new digitals from 2012, 2015
and 2016.

PRESIDENT FOSBURG’S NOTES
Greetings, Railfans! Now is a great time to travel on
a new train line or discover a railroad museum that

you've never been to because warmer weather has
arrived - - and is staying.

I thank the NYRRE and NRHS members paid their
respects on April 29 to pay their respects (and
comfort Lorrie) at Casey's Funeral Home. Lorrie told

me recently that she wants to resume attending
meetings after she takes care of important legal
matters.

Security violations have been brought to my
attention. Some members use an off limits stairway
near the Apple store instead of the elevators at Track
23. This stairwell is for Apple personnel ONLY. Apple

will summon Metro North Police to charge members
with trespass. Any arrest may jeopardize our status
at the terminal. Please only use the elevator at Track
23.

We have been given materials from the Stewart
Manville collection to evaluate for adding to the

library. Neil Moran also wants to donate and Lorrie
Roberts will donate Al’s films.

On Friday, May 25, Peter Ehrlich’s program chased
a number of legendary engines: Union Pacific's #844
and #3985 Challenger, the Southern Pacific's
Daylight #4449, and in the 2nd half of the program,
Norfolk Southern's A1218 and J611.

The next meeting is September 28. Anyone who
misses a NYRRE general meeting misses rail
material and subjects that can only be found at the
NYRRE's Williamson Library.

Membership Meeting Schedule
Date Presenter

July and August No meetings. Enjoy the summer!
September 28 Bob Gambling


